
 

We are incredibly proud of all of our children this year.  They have worked so hard, had lots 

of fun and shown a great level of resilience and perseverance throughout the school year.  

They should be a credit to each and every one of you.   

We would also like to thank you all for your support with your child’s learning this year.  

Thank you for all of the daily reading practise, spelling and times tables practise, help with 

Home Learning, support with learning lines for productions and assemblies and for all of the 

wider learning opportunities that you have given your child this year.  Support from home 

really does make a huge difference to your child’s learning.  Thank you. 

We hope that you all have a wonderful summer holiday.  Please do look after yourselves and 

each other and make sure that you enjoy some lovely family time together. 

Many thanks for your continued support as always, 

Mrs Chambers and Mrs Summers 

Heads of School

  

Term 1  

Friday, 2 Sept 2022 - Thursday, 20 Oct 

2022  

INSET Day - Thursday, 1 September 2022  

Term Starts - Friday, 2 September 2022  

Y5 & Y6 Parent Information Evening: 

Monday, 5 September 2022  

Y3 & Y4 Parent Information Evening: 

Tuesday, 6 September 2022  

Parent Focus Group: Thursday, 8 Septem-

ber 2022 @ 2pm  

Y6 Kent Test: Thursday, 8 September 

2022  

Y1 & Y2 Parent Information Evening: 

Friday, 9 September 2022  

Parents’ Evening: Wednesday, 19 Octo-

ber 2022  

Term Ends - Thursday, 20 October 2022  

INSET Day - Friday, 21 October 2022  

For more important dates this term, 

please see our school website: 

https://www.reptonmanorprimary.co.uk/

 

Leavers and Joiners 
 
We are very sad to say goodbye to a number of staff this year. As you already know, Miss Kayleigh 
Simpson, Mrs Linzi Johnson, Mrs Becky Smith, Miss Karen Thompson, Mrs Jemma Cutts and Ms Liz 
Ford will sadly be leaving us for adventures new.  Mrs Rajini Rahuluan is also leaving us this year to 
study to be a chemistry teacher.  We wish her the very best with her exciting new challenge. We 
thank them all for all of their hard work and commitment to Repton Manor over the years.  We will 
miss them very much. 
 
With each sad goodbye, are some new exciting times ahead and we are pleased to announce that 
we have a number of new family members joining Repton Manor in September.  Mr Tom Hathaway-
Batt, Mrs Tara Deacy, Mrs Katharine Byron and Mr Chris Mulville will be joining us as teachers in 
September.  We are sure that you will remember Mr Hathaway-Batt who has recently left us but is 
excited to be returning.  Mrs Deacy is also an ex-Repton employee who taught with us for a number 
of years and worked as part of our SEND team.  Mrs Byron is an experienced class teacher who is 
very excited to join our family and we know you will know Mr Mulville who has been working with 
us as a supply teacher this year and who is very excited to be a full member of the team next year. 
 
We also have a number of teaching assistants joining us.  Andrea Metland will be joining the Year R 
team for next year, Hannah Cook and Sarah Crook will be joining the Year 4 team and Prerana Ghale 
and Rachel Oginni will join the Year 5 team.  We will also have Mr Peter Evans continue to work with 
us for two days a week until Christmas so that our children can experience Outdoor Learning. 

Events this term 
 

Many thanks to everyone who 
attended our Summer fete.  We raised 

just under £1000 which is just 
incredible.  We will be purchasing 
some new playground equipment, 
hopefully a scramble net, for our 

children to enjoy during Opal 
playtimes.  We couldn’t be happier 

with this great achievement. 

 

School Uniform and School meals for September 

Please see attached uniform letter for all of the uniform requirements for all children for 

September. 

Please also remember that school meals are increasing to £2.30 in September.  In addition, if your 
child is currently in Year 2 and will be moving into Year 3, they will unfortunately no longer be 
eligible for Universal Free School Meals and so their meals will need to be paid for. 

If you feel your child may be entitled to benefits related Free School Meals, please see the link 
below: 

https://www.reptonmanorprimary.co.uk/our-school/pupil-premium/ 

 

 

https://www.reptonmanorprimary.co.uk/our-parents/term-dates/
https://www.reptonmanorprimary.co.uk/our-school/pupil-premium/


 

Events this summer which may be of interest to you... 
 

We thought that it may be helpful to collate some of the offers and deals that we have seen locally which may support you all to keep 
the children entertained over the holidays.  Please see links below. 

NB. The events are not run by the school and so unfortunately we cant guarantee the quality of anything advertised. 

Websites to support with Home Learning: 

https://www.reptonmanorprimary.co.uk/our-children/home-learning/ 

Places to Visit: 

Godinton House and Gardens: https://godintonhouse.co.uk/ 

Repton Connect: https://www.reptonct.uk/repton-connect/ 

Ashford Swimming Pool: https://www.freedom-leisure.co.uk/centres/

the-stour-centre/ 

Summer Reading Challenge—Ashford Library: https://

www.kent.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/libraries/summer-reading-

challenge 

Wheels of Time Challenge: https://wheelsoftime.uk/  

Discover Kent’s museums and heritage sites, whilst collecting individual badges 

along the way.  

https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-children/schools/

reconnect/free-bus-travel-for-young-people-and-families 

Link to free bus pass 

Free events run by KCC for families eligible to the Pupil Premium: 

https://www.theeducationpeople.org/media/5021/ashford-
110722.docx 

Reminder for September: 
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Some events being held by KCC: 




